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WHAT’S GOING ON THIS HOLIDAY SEASON 

NOVEMBER/DECEMBER- 2009 

NOVEMBER ACTIVITIES 

Tuesday, Nov. 10, 6:30 PM 
Ladies Auxiliary to meet at the 
Elks Club on Scott Lake Rd. to make 
an item to be sent in Christmas 
boxes to the US troops overseas. 
Tuesday, Nov. 3, 7:00 PM 
Board Meeting at the home of 
Lee Howell on Embarcadero 
 

DECEMBER ACTIVITIES 
 

Tuesday, Dec. 1 – 7:30 PM 
General Meeting at the Waterford 
Church of Christ to approve the 
2010 Budget 
Tuesday, Dec. 8, 6:30 PM 

Ladies Auxiliary Christmas Pot 
Luck at the home of Fran Amos on 
Aquarina, includes gift exchange 
and Christmas Bingo. Call Pam Pope 
at 673-1802 for information. 
Saturday, Dec. 12, 6:00-8:30P 
LOHA Christmas Party at the 
Waterford Church of Christ – See 
flyer for details. Reservations are 
required.  
Tuesday, Dec. 15, 7:00 PM 
Tentative Board Meeting   
Call Carolyn Bree (673-5347) for 
information. 
Sunday, Dec. 20, 7-8 PM 
Christmas Decorating Contest 
for Best Window, Best Yard & Best 
Overall

WINNERS OF THE SEPTEMBER CHILI COOK-OFF ARE 
1ST Place – Shawn Sutherland with her bar-b-q chili 
2nd Place – Pam Pope with her chocolate chili 

WINNERS OF THE HALLOWEEN COSTUME CONTEST 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2nd 
The LOHA Officers and Directors Want to THANK  All the 

HELPERS FOR THEIR WORK & SUPPORT 
GROUNDS MAINTENANCE: Bob Majka, Ron Santavicca, Ron 
Charbonneau, Larry Gwin, Terissa Daly and her daughter Nicole  

HELPERS AT ALL THE SOCIAL FUNCTIONS ESPECIALLY 
Don & Mary Lou Osborne, Bob Majka, Sharon Gwin, Lynn & 
Gordy Woolslayer. 
THOSE WHO DELIVERED THE NEWSLETTER IN 2009 
Paige & Jim Williams, Gloria & Jessie Fink, Judy & Ron 
Santavicca, Bethany & Tim Neldrett, the Murray Family, the 
Warholak Family, the Woolslayer Family, Mary Lou Osborne, 
Pam Pope, Lee Howell, Larry Gwin, Bob Majka and Tim Daly 
Jim Williams for helping put in and take out the swim buoys  
To Reverand Parks, his wife and the members of the Church 
of Christ for permitting us space in their building for events. 

Expeditor’s News - Any boat owner who parked a watercraft 
at the beach for this winter, and hasn’t paid the storage fee or 
submitted the Boat Storage Form by December 1, 2009, may 
have that watercraft removed by the Waterford Police Dept.  
Contact Lee Howell (673-8989) or Gordon Woolslayer (674-1671) 
to meet requirements. 
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THESE ARE THE PEOPLE IN YOUR NEIGHBORHOOD 
 

 
 

 
 

SERVICES OFFERED BY RESIDENCE OF LOHA 
Carolyn Andrews (674-4303) – babysitting 
Jason Babcock (248-230-6601,2) does meticulous 
   pressure washing 
Carol Leonard (420-7957) - your neighborhood  
   Town and Country Real Estate Agent 
Bob Majka (618-9652) - handyman services at 
reasonable prices.  Estimates given. 
Ken Mattheis owns Hank’s Fly Fishing at 1015 S. 
   Baldwin Rd in Lake Orion  (248-393-1500) 
Cliff Miller (673-8346)– scissors, knives, mower  
   blade sharpening 
Nancy Murray (674-7036) – customizes candy  
   wrappers for any occasion 
Paige Murray (674-7036) – babysitting, dog and  
   house watching 
Bryan Pope (673-1802)-1/2 hr. guitar lessons for    
   $15.00 and 1 hr. lessons for $30.00 
Cassie Stoutenburg (673-0341) is available to  
 babysit.  She is 14.5 years old. 
Alaina Valente (674-0795)pet sitting for vacationers 
Faith and Kimberly Woolslayer (674-1671) do baby    
sitting and pet sitting 

The LOHA Newsletter is made available in print through the Waterford Church of Christ. 

2010 LOHA BOARD
President – Gordon Woolslayer 
(674-1671) 
Vice-president – Tim Daly  
(673-7731) 
Secretary – Carolyn Bree  
(673-5347) 
Treasurer – Lynn Woolslayer 
(674-1671) 
Boating Director – Lou Tiernan 
(618-0515) 
Expeditor – Lee Howell  
(673-8989) 
Legal – Don Osborne   
(674-3690) 
Promotional – Sharon Gwin 
(674-3305) 
Social – Pam Pope (673-1802) 
Safety – Bob Majka (618-9652) 
 

OUR SYMPATHY 
Kathleen Tyler on the death 
of her Dad,  
Gloria Hakala on the  death 
of her husband Curt,  
Beverly Mercer on the death 
of her husband Henry and  
Darryl Moore on the death of 
his Mother. 

Pictures for the website are sent to 
Bethany Neldrett, at webmaster@lohpa.com. 
Newsletter Input should be given to 
Carolyn Bree, 673-5347.

        
   Larry Gwin was 3 when he moved from Oklahoma to Michigan. He  

       went back every summer until he was 16, where he worked on his 
      Uncle’s farm. They raised 30,000 chickens every 8 weeks, which they 
      sold.  He also helped with the cattle, pigs and horses.  Larry used to  
      go into town and watch the old-timers whittle in front of the general 
      store.  When he was 16, he moved into LOHA.  He water-skied behind 
      classic speedboats.  He was in the LOHA teen club.  The club helped  
      lay the concrete in front of the weenie shack.  The date is on the  
                                            concrete.  He moved out of LOHA for several years, but moved back in 
1976 with his wife, Sharon.  They reared 2 daughters here, Stephanie and Rebecca.  The girls enjoyed 
living in the sub and particularly using the beach.  Larry was an avid snowmobiler and loved 
snowmobiling in the Upper Peninsula. Once he fell through the ice in Lake Oakland with Rebecca, age 
11, on the back of the snowmobile.  The ice kept breaking and after numerous attempts, Larry finally 
got her out by throwing her out onto thicker ice.  The fascination with Oklahoma’s woodcarvers led 
Larry to start woodcarving 17 years ago, even before he retired from GM’s welding lab in 2001.  He 
now spends his time enjoying his passion, woodcarving, in the garage all year long.  He also helps 
deliver the LOHA Newsletters and flyers.  He enjoys spending time with his grandsons, Jordan (15) 
and Austin (3).  Larry’s woodcarvings are one-of-a-kind, beautiful and unique.  The majority of his 
carvings are Christmas figures.  He has sold his pieces in a variety of places including Canterbury 
Village.  If you are interested in seeing some of his work, he will be at St. Joseph’s Craft Show in the 
school gym on Saturday, November 21st from 10:00am - 4:00pm and on Sunday, November 22nd from 
10:00am – 3:00pm.  St. Joseph’s is located at 703 N. Lapeer Rd., 7 miles from the Palace. 

WANTED: Souvenir rock with 
etching of Hartwick Pines 
State Park, last seen for sale 
at 2009 LOHA Garage Sale.  
If still available, or if other 
items from Hartwick, please 
call Denise Bastien at 673-
1534. 

BEWARE 
1) Keep garage doors closed 
even when you are home.  
Items were recently taken 
from a garage in the sub. 
2) Have you received a 
$15.85 additional charge on 
your phone bill for services 
you did not request? The 
logo, ESBI is on the top of a 
separate sheet.  This is 
fraudulent.  Call your phone 
company & ESBI to report.  

The Osbornes are selling t-
shirts to honor our Vets with 
SUPPORT OUR TROUPS on 
them. Cost is $15. To buy, 
call Mary Lou at 674-3690. 


